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Bill Topic: DESIGNATION OF HIGHWAY ZONES  

Summary of  

Fiscal Impact: 

No fiscal impact. The bill modifies rules for designating portions of state highway as 

a maintenance, repair, or construction zone. It is assessed as having no fiscal impact. 

Appropriation 

Summary: 

No appropriation is required.  

Fiscal Note 

Status: 

The final fiscal note reflects the enacted bill. 

Summary of Legislation 

Under current law, the Department of Transportation (CDOT) may designate a portion of a 

highway as a highway maintenance, repair, or construction zone if maintenance, repair, or 

construction activities are occurring or will occur within four hours. The bill removes the 

four-hour time period and requires CDOT to designate that portion of state highway as a 

highway construction zone when construction is on a state highway.  

Assessment of No Fiscal Impact  

The bill modifies rules related to how CDOT may designate maintenance, repair, or construction 

zones on state highways. CDOT currently designates zones for areas of highways with 

construction, repair, or maintenance activities, and the bill will not have an impact on this 

procedure. For this reason, the bill is assessed as having no fiscal impact.  

Effective Date 

The bill was signed into law by the Governor on June 3, 2024, and takes effect on 

August 7, 2024, assuming no referendum petition is filed. 

State and Local Government Contacts 

Counties     Public Safety     Transportation  
 

 

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each 

fiscal year. For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit the General Assembly website.  

https://leg.colorado.gov/agencies/legislative-council-staff/fiscal-notes

